
 

March 30, 2023 
 
 

Dear Chairman Rogers and Ranking Member Cartwright: 
 
I am requesting funding for a Tigard Homelessness Community Service Officer in fiscal 
year 2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Tigard of the 
located at 13125 SW Hall BLVD, Tigard, OR 97223.  
 
The funding would be used to pay for a full time Community Service Officer; the city 
currently has a part time officer that has proven highly effective. The employee will serve 
to monitor city encampments, escort Community Outreach coordinators from multiple 
service providers to and from encampments, attend community meetings, and help 
connect those experiencing homelessness with resources.  
 
The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized 
by the Byrne Justice Assistance Grants (JAG) program, section 501 of the Omnibus 
Crime Control and Safe Streets Act of 1968 (34 U.S.C. § 10152). 
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 
immediate family. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 

Andrea Salinas 
Member of Congress 


